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December 23, 2010

Open Letter to:

Councillor Sam Merulla

Hamilton City Hall
2nd floor - 71 Main St. West
Hamilton, Ontario
L8P 4Y5

Dear Councillor Merulla:

Re: "Time has come to privatize HECFI, says Merulla”
Hamilton Mountain News, Dec 22, 2010
On behalf of the Hamilton Business Community, first and foremost, thank you for introducing your notice of motion last week to privatize HECFI.  As you know the Chamber has, for well over a decade now, championed this very concept; i.e. that the City seriously consider other ownership/management models for this important Hamilton institution, including possibly privatization.  

It has been a long-standing source of frustration for many in the Hamilton business community that the City materially subsidizes an organization that operates in direct competition with many of them.  It is tough enough for an entrepreneur to make ends meet without having to face a major competitor who is both directly, and indirectly, subsidized by their own tax money.   Furthermore, HECFI’s competition for market share for what would normally be private sector business, particularly weddings and banquets, has grown substantially over the past few years.  Notwithstanding this, their operating deficits have grown to a point where it is now reported that we are now anticipating municipal subsidies and/or operating loses totalling about $7.25 Million in 2010.  

This is completely unacceptable to all local ratepayers, whether they are business or residential. Therefore, we are completely on side with your proposal.  

However, the above noted article seemed to imply that you had stated that the Chamber organizationally should purchase and operate HECFI assets.  But, as you know, the fundamental purpose of the Chamber, as the “Voice of Hamilton Business”, is to advocate for business, not to enter into nor operate commercial enterprises ourselves.  

Nevertheless, if the offer is suitably structured, we are extremely confident that the City will be able to provide suitable private sector partners who would be able to finance and manage these operations profitably and effectively.

If the Chamber can indeed actively assist the City in this exercise in any reasonable way, we would be delighted to do so.  Please contact me if we need to discuss this further.  

In the interim, thank you for your leadership in this important matter.

Yours truly,

Richard Koroscil, 

Chair, Hamilton Chamber of Commerce

CC:
The Mayor and all Councillors, City of Hamilton


All Directors, HAMILTON CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, including Chairs of our Ancaster, Dundas & Glanbrook Divisions.


All Members, of the Chamber’s standing Business Development and Government Affairs Committees


All local media

